MICKLE TRAFFORD & DISTRICT PARISH COUNCIL 
ANNUAL MEETING 
(FIRST)
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON THE 8th MAY 2006

Present: Mrs. W. G. Faulkner – in the chair
Mr. B. T. Ancliff
Mr. T. L. Bartley

Mr. R Brace

Mr. D. J. Clarke

Mr. M. J. Cullen
Mr. A. M. Durkin

Mr. M. Gale

Mr. J. A. Gardiner

Mr. I. S. Jones

Mrs. E. A. Mottram

Mrs. M. P. Parker
Mr. R. E. Parkin

Mr. K. H. Pierce
Mr. D. K. Rowlands

Mrs. S. E. Weller
Mrs. M. Willis

Mrs. J. A. Woods

Mrs. S. Hawksby – Clerk to the Council

Mrs. B. A. Harrison
Asst. Clerk

Members of the public - 1

Apologies:

Mr. J. N. Jackson
Mr. T. R. Law

Election of Chairman

Mrs. W. G. Faulkner proposed by Mr. M. J. Cullen seconded by Mrs. E., A. Mottram and carried unanimously.

Election of Vice Chairman

Mr. A. M. Durkin proposed by Mrs. E. A. Mottram, seconded by Mr. I. S. Jones and carried unanimously.

Declaration of interest - Personal/Prejudicial

Trafford Mill – Mr. D. K. Rowlands as landowner (prejudicial); Mrs. E. A. Mottram and Mrs. M. P. Parker as directors of the company (personal).
Councillors Special Duties – 2006/2007

Signatures for cheques

Mrs. W. G. Faulkner

Mr. A. M. Durkin

Mr. D. K. Rowlands



Mr. K. H. Pierce will continue as a signatory until the bank is informed of the changes

Assoc. of Town and Parish Councils


Mr. D. K. Rowlands

Mr. R. E. Parkin

Mr. J. N. Jackson

Finance and General Purposes Committee


Mrs. W. G. Faulkner

Mr. A. M. Durkin

Mr. J. A. Gardiner
Mr. D. K. Rowlands

Footpaths


Mr. T. L. Bartley

Mr. A. M Durkin

Gowy Liaison



Mr. D. K. Rowlands

Mr. I. S. Jones

Councillors for Bridge Trafford/Wimbolds Trafford

Mickle Trafford Mill



Mrs. W. G. Faulkner

Mr. T. L. Bartley

Mr. K. H. Pierce



Planning – Mrs. W. G. Faulkner will attend the meetings as Chairman of the Parish Council

Hoole Village

Mrs. E. A Mottram



Bridge Trafford

Mr. R. Brace





Wimbolds Trafford
Mrs. J. A. Woods




Picton


Mr. A. M. Durkin
Mr. I. S. Jones (farming advice)



Mickle Trafford

Mr. D. J. Clarke

Mr. D. K. Rowlands

Playing Fields Representative

Mr. B. T. Ancliff
Pond and Tree Warden


Mr. D. K. Rowlands

School Governor (4yr term from January 2002)
Mr. B. T. Ancliff

Parish Plan Reviews

Mr. B. T Ancliff

Mr. T. L. Bartley

Mr. M. Gale

Mr. J. N. Jackson 

Mr. R. E. Parkin

Mr. K. H. Pierce

Mr. D. K. Rowlands


Volunteers – 
Mr. B. Johnston,
Mrs. T. Parkin


Quality Parish Council

Mr. M. J. Cullen

Mr. R. Brace

Mrs. M. P. Parker


Village Hall Representative

Mr. D. J. Clarke

Youth & Community Development


Mrs. E. A. Mottram 

Mr. K. H. Pierce

Mrs. M. P. Parker
Mr. D. K. Rowlands

Mrs. S. Hawksby
Volunteers – Mr. S Dagnall

Mrs. T. Owens

Mrs C. Tomlinson

SpeedWatch

Mrs. E. A. Mottram

Mr. R. Brace
Mrs. S. Hawksby will attend meetings as Clerk to the Council

Approval of Minutes

The circulated Minutes of the meeting held on the 13th March 2006 (MP205/207) were taken as read and approved by Council.

Accounts

Copies attached.  Proposed by Mr. R. E. Parkin, seconded by Mr. D. K. Rowlands Council accepted the accounts as at close of business 31st March (MP 221) and 30 April 2006 (MP 222).  Acceptance of CHALC Annual Payment of £378.21, Membership payment to Cheshire Community Council £130, Annual Insurance £1017, Crest for moving the photocopier £232.25 and the Membership payment to the Playing Fields Association £14 were proposed by Mr. M. J. Cullen seconded by Mr. D. K. Rowlands and agreed by Council.
Audit

Acceptance of the Annual Return and Statement of Assurance proposed by Mr. M. J. Cullen, seconded by Mr. D. K. Rowlands and agreed by Council.

The appointment of Miss L Tench as the Internal Auditor was proposed by Mr. M. J. Cullen, seconded by Mr. D. K. Rowlands and agreed by Council.
Adoption of Standing Orders

The re-adoption of Standing Orders was proposed by Mr. R. E. Parkin, seconded by Mr. B. T. Ancliff and agreed by Council

Parish Plan

Council noted the circulated Minutes of the meeting held on the 24th April 2006 to review the Plan.

SpeedWatch – A feasibility study on the variety of guns, their cost and versatility will be undertaken for review by the Finance and General Purposes Committee.  The original gun is no longer working and the team is using SID owned by the Gowy North Area Committee.  
Reduction in the number of Councillors and the Abolition of the Ward system 

The proposal to Council from the committee reviewing the Parish Plan is - “In view of the Parish Plan item, suggesting a reduction n in the size of the Parish Council to 12 members and the abandonment of the Ward system, so that every elector in Mickle Trafford and District votes for 12 members of the Parish Council”.  Following a lengthy discussion Council were in favour of a reduction in the number of members but not in favour of the abolition of the Ward system.  An amendment to the proposal put forward by Mr. B. T. Ancliff and seconded by Mrs. E. A. Mottram to look at the reduction of Parish Councillors to 15 or below, depending on a further recommendation from the Finance and General Purposed Committee, was defeated by 8 votes in favour and 9 against.  The suggested proposal from 

Mr. D. K. Rowlands seconded by Mr. M. J. Cullen to reduce the number of Councillors to 12 was approved 9votes in favour, 7 against and 1 abstention.  A further discussion will take place at the next Finance and General Purposes Committee meeting.
The New Community Centre

Mr. A. M. Durkin reported that progress is being made.  Contact has been made with a company which specialises in grant applications and how applications can be strengthened.  A meeting will be arranged with Mr. J. Turnbull of Barnton who will provide information on how his group went about fund raising.  The building committee will concentrate on a brick built building.  The Finance committee will produce a business and marketing plan and look at ongoing maintenance.  The fund raising committee are to run a 100 Club.  Council agreed that a flyer can be delivered to all households in the Parish along with the next Newsletter.  An article explaining what it is all about will be included in the Newsletter.  A Chairman over all of the Committees ensuring that meeting are called on a regular basis, that the committees interface and are aware of what each is doing.  Mr. D. K. Rowlands volunteered to undertake that role.  Administration will be undertaken, as at present, by Mrs. K. Allen who will be asked to liaise with the Clerk to the Council and to produce regular summaries for Parish Council meetings.  Council would like to thank Mr. A. M. Durkin and the project team for the hard work they have undertaken to date.
Planning 

Council noted the amended Minutes circulated for the meetings held on the 3rd April 2006 and the 2nd May 2006.
Trafford Mill – Mr. D. K. Rowlands left the room.  A planning application has been received and details are displayed.  The Parish Council Planning Committee has already responded, supporting the application but asking for Highways to check the proposed entrance because of the amount of traffic using the road.  Anyone wishing to add comments was invited to do so by the 12th May 2006.
Gowy Liaison Meeting

Council accepted the circulated report of the meeting held on the 27th April 2006.

Mickle Trafford Park

Council accepted the circulated report of the meeting held on the 27th March 2006.  Mrs. E. A. Mottram updated Council regarding the remedial work still to be undertaken.  The “Kiddabout” roundabout for both disabled and able bodied children is being installed this week.
Parish Surgery

20th May 2006 – Mrs. M. P. Parker and Mrs. E. A. Mottram

17th June 2006 – Mr. K. H. Pierce and Mr. T. L. Bartley

29th July 2006 – Mr. R. E. Parkin and Mr. D. K. Rowlands

The meeting finished at 8.40p.m.

Date and time of next meeting – 10th July 2006 at 7.30p.m.

Prepared by Barbara Harrison – 15th May 2006

PAGE  
218

